
Tuesday 24 June 2025

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
Welcome
A very warm welcome to Jezzlyn, Joel, Maria, 
Miarah who all join their siblings at school and 
to Abidan and Jhezylia whose families are brand 
new to us. 

We hope you have settled in well to school life 
and feel very much part of our wonderful school 
community. 

Welcome to Katrina and Anne, our two ERO 
evaluation partners who are here over these three 
days.We welcome the in-depth conversations we 
are having together. Today they will be spending 
time in classrooms and talking to a group of 
students as well.

Feast Day

Last Friday, I attended the Sacred Heart College 
Feast Day Mass along with Ceylon and Charlotte, 
two of our Year 8 students. This annual invitation is 
extended to all the college’s contributing schools 
and is always most enjoyable.

We look forward to seeing many of you at our own 
special Feast Day celebrations on Thursday. Our 
Feast Day Mass begins at 9.15am and our concert 
follows at 11am.

Matariki celebrations

Students and staff enjoyed the opportunity to be 
together in our four Houses for a day of Matariki 
celebrations last Wednesday. 

Further on in the newsletter you will see everyone 
engaged in preparing and eating delicious baked 
kumara and potato chips, singing waiata, listening 
to stories about Matariki and Puanga, and creating 
some wonderful art works. 

Every year that goes by sees a deepening 
understanding of the significance of Matariki and 
drawing on its rich scientific, environmental and 
cultural significance. 

I hope all our families enjoyed time over the 
weekend celebrating, reflecting and remembering 
loved ones who have passed away.

Learning conferences 

Many thanks to everyone who was able to make 
it to the learning conferences last week. Thanks 
also to our hard working teachers for the efforts 
they put into preparing for the conferences. 

It was two very long days for them so it was great 
to hear the buzz in the staffroom over dinner 
as they felt their work was highly valued by the 
community. 

Your child’s mid-year report will be sent home 
with them if you were unable to make it to the 
conferences.

Maths curriculum day on Friday

A reminder that school is closed for students on 
Friday. The Ministry of Education has provided 
two curriculum days for schools this year where 
teachers engage in professional development on 
the refreshed Mathematics curriculum.

Many thanks 

On behalf of all the staff, could I express our thanks 
for all your support over the past term.  If you scroll 
back through the newsletters, including today’s, 
you can see how much learning has taken place 
over these past nine weeks. 

How rewarding it is to see our students engaged 
in their school life, having fun with their friends, 
working hard, and producing some exceptional 
work. 

Special thanks to our PTA who have been very 
busy as well. The themed non-uniform day brought 
a sense of brightness and fun to these winter 
weeks and the discos were much anticipated and 
most enjoyed.

Safe travels to everyone who may be heading 
away over the break and we look forward to 
welcoming you all back on Monday 14 July. 

In the meantime, we pray for peace in our 
increasingly fragile world.

Kay Tester
Principal
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SPECIAL CHARACTER

Science Information Reports

Over the past few weeks Rātā students have been immersing themselves in information reports to 
complement our science learning about Planet Earth and Beyond. 

We have been deepening our research skills, exploring ways to refine searches to find useful 
information. When we write information reports we use a range of skills including questioning, 
researching, summarising, paraphrasing and presenting. 

We really enjoyed learning about GALAXIES, THE SOLAR SYSTEM, THE SUN, THE PLANETS, THE 
MOON, THE TIDES, AND THE SEASONS. 

Zealandia!

To learn more about our environment, Nikau went to visit Zealandia over two adventurous days. We were 
able to explore the habitats that help birds, reptiles and insects thrive. The children were immersed into 
searching, exploring and finding the wonderful animals that help build our ecosystems. 

Here are some thoughts from Nikau children about our adventure.

Pedal Ready Lessons

Last week, Pōhutukawa students from Rooms 12, 13, and 15 had the opportunity to participate in the Pedal 
Ready programme. Room 14 will have its session at the beginning of Term 3. 

Pedal Ready is a free programme provided for schools. Instructors teach cycling skills compliant with New 
Zealand Transport Agency. They also provide lessons for students who are learning to ride. 

By participating in the Pedal Ready programme, students improve their motor skills, experience a wide 
range of cycling activities, learn important road safety skills, and develop independence and consideration 
for others. 

It is always a joy to see the sense of pride students have when they learn to ride independently for the 
first time.

Football Fun!

This term students have been honing their ball skills. Catching, throwing, passing, kicking and dribbling 
have been a focus of our PE lessons. 

We also had a fantastic football tournament led by Tony from Little Dribblers. Students had a chance to 
experience playing football games with a key focus on teamwork and supporting one another. 

This was a great opportunity for the students to apply what they had been practising during lessons. 

A big thank you to our senior and intermediate students who helped coach the team and referee the 
games. 

SPORTS NEWS

Thursday 26 June

Feast Day Mass, 9.15am, all whānau 
welcome

Feast Day Concert, 11am, all whānau 
welcome

Last day of Term 2 for students

Friday 27 June

Teacher Only Day - school closed to 
students

Monday 14 July

First day of Term 3

Friday 19 September 

Last day of Term 3

Events

PTA NEWS

Tiniball
Congratulations to our Whio Tiniball team from Year 3/4 who won their grade this term. 

Regional Cross Country
Congratulations to all those who ran at the recent 
Interzone Cross Country especially to the following who 
qualified for the Regionals on Tuesday 24 June.

Our Regional runners are: 

Yr 4 - Leo (who won the Yr 4 event), Roman, Evelyn and 
Ishmael.

Yr 5 - Felipe, Abby and Siena. 

Yr 7 - Sara. 

We wish them all the best in a competition with runners 
from 9 regional groups in the wider Wellington area.

KURA AHUREA

Glow disco!

The school glow disco was a huge hit! Great to see students having a fun time. 

Thanks to all volunteers on the night who helped - ticket sales and selling glow products.  We appreciate your support 
and couldn’t run these events without you! 

With the school holidays around the corner, if you are heading away safe travels and enjoy the break!

Aurea Casino 
Director of Religious Studies

REMINDERS AND UPDATES
IMPORTANT

Reporting an absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you inform the school if 
your child is going to be absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the below options: 

1.	 Through the school website. 

2.	 Call the absence line 04 569 5759 option 1. 

3.	 Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s absence. Any 
unexplained absences will be coded as unjustified and truant. 

School Parent Portal
For families who are new to our school, the Parent Portal provides you with quick access to:

•	your child’s contact details – click on ‘My Child’.  Check contact details. Please advise the school office if there are any changes 
to be made.

•	view your child’s account (under accounts, download the statement to view your current balance)

•	school policies & procedures (under contacts)

•	view your child’s attendance for the year to date (click on ‘report an absence’ then scroll down to view)

•	be able to report an absence.

How to access this….

Please visit your app store for your phone, either Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for the app called          
@School Mobile or to login via the internet go to https://www.atschool.co.nz

You will then be able to use the username and password that you have been emailed to log in and see information 
about your child. If you have not received your user id and password please email admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz to 
have your login details sent to you. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Teresa or Lisa in the 
school office. 

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

Finance
A reminder when making payments to the school bank 
account, to put your child’s name and what the payment 
is for as reference. 

Thank you for your assistance.

Signing Out
Please ensure you sign your child out at the school 
office if they are leaving the school grounds during 
school hours. It is important that we know where your 
child is, in case of an emergency. 

Curriculum Donations 
We want to express our gratitude to everyone who has already contributed to our curriculum donation this year. This 
donation will cover all of our trips and activities, both within and outside the classroom. Our school does not receive 
funding from the Ministry for these extra-curricular activities; instead, we rely on donations from parents.

Thank you very much for considering this.

Emergency Contact Forms 
If your child has received an emergency contact form, please complete it and return it to school as soon as possible.

Absences
Please remember to inform the office if your child will be absent from school. 

We are still encountering many parents who do not notify us, and this creates a significant amount of administrative work 
in following up with everyone. 

Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated.

Regulation School Uniform
Incorrect footwear and socks seem to be creeping back in again. Sneakers and trainers are not part of our school uniform 
and are only to be worn during PE or fitness. Black school shoes must be worn to and from school unless your teacher 
has advised otherwise. 

Navy school socks with green stripes or white socks are regulation. No plain black socks. 

Please refer to the uniform regulation brochure via our school website if you are unsure of any uniform requirements.

First Holy Communion
Congratulations to all our students and the young people from our parish communities on receiving their First Holy 
Communion. This is a significant milestone in their Catholic faith journey and the result of their dedication and preparation 
over the past weeks.
We also extend our heartfelt thanks to the parents and families for their ongoing support, encouragement, and guidance 
throughout this important time. Your role in nurturing their faith and helping them prepare for this sacred sacrament is 
truly appreciated.
May this special occasion deepen the children’s relationship with Jesus and inspire them to continue living out their faith 
with love, joy, and commitment.

Ss Peter and Paul’s Feast Day Mass
You are all warmly invited to join us in celebrating the Feast of Saints Peter and Paul, this Thursday 26 June, 9.15am in the 
Church. 
This year, the feast day falls on Sunday 29 June, and coincides with the 175th Jubilee celebration of our parish, Te 
Awakairangi.

Te Māra Kai
Winter temperatures and rain aren’t enough to stop our dedicated gardeners. 
Kōwhai students have been busy weeding around the garden beds throughout the school and planting seeds and bulbs. 
Nikau students are preparing additional planting containers for our vertical garden by adding their personal designs and 
decorations to the milk containers. 
Pōhutukawa students continue to build structures for all the climbing plants, such as beans and peas. 
Wonderful team effort!

“I liked kicking the ball when we were playing football.” Zara

“I loved trying to get the ball off the other team, it was lots of fun.” Otis

“I liked scoring goals in the football tournament even though it was hard.” Maraea

“I like the football tournament. I liked winning! I think we were good at helping each other in our team.” Hallyn

“It was fun that we could kick the ball around and play. I practised by dribbling, passing and passing backwards. I 
think my team were good at scoring goals” Jack

Matariki mā Puanga - Honouring the Māori New Year 

Leading up to Matariki, our school took time to reflect on the significance of this special occasion in Aotearoa. 

Matariki was a time for remembrance, celebrating the present, and looking to the future. It marked the Māori 
New Year and was guided by the rising of stars in the winter sky.

The phrase “Matariki mā Puanga” referred to both Matariki (the Pleiades star cluster) and Puanga (Rigel). 
These stars rose in the eastern sky before the sun during the winter period, signalling the beginning of the 
new year in the Māori lunar calendar.

While many iwi (tribe) observed Matariki, others - particularly in regions where Matariki was less visible 
- looked to Puanga as their main seasonal marker. This highlighted the rich diversity of knowledge and 
tradition within mātauranga Māori.

Matariki was a time to come together, remember those who had passed, enjoy time with whānau, and set 
intentions for the year ahead. As a school, we were proud to celebrate this meaningful time in our calendar.

Ngā mihi o Matariki, te tau hou Māori!

The phrase “Mānawatia a Matariki” means to honour, acknowledge, and welcome Matariki - a beautiful way 
to mark the Māori New Year and all that it represents.

SAMOAN LANGUAGE WEEK
In celebration of the Samoan Language Week (1-7 June) with the theme, “Ia malu lou sā. Folau i lagimā - A well-
grounded self, is a successful self,” our school’s cultural leaders, together with our Samoan student volunteers, 
presented a 40-minute activity for our akonga focusing on Samoan songs, arts, and games. 

Each classroom enjoyed the singing of Savalivali, drawing and colouring Samoan patterns, playing Samoan 
games, and learning basic Samoan language through a game of bingo. 

Students were given the opportunity to share their language and culture with their classmates and the wider 
school. It was a wonderful chance to learn greetings in Gagana Sāmoa, hear traditional stories and legends, and 
experience Sāmoan customs, music, and food.

Some highlights included:

•	 Students teaching basic Samoan phrases like “Talofa” (Hello) and “Fa’afetai” (Thank you)

•	 Students sharing about their culture and traditional clothing

Through these activities, we learned that language is more than words - it carries the heart of a culture. We 
are proud of our Samoan students and grateful for their leadership in helping us all grow in understanding and 
respect.

Fa’afetai tele lava to everyone who helped make this day so special!

“I thought about my culture and it made me feel proud that I got to share my culture with other people.” Apaula

“When I got to wear a lavalava it made me feel good that I got to share my friends’ culture. I thought it was fun to wear a 
lavalava but it was hard to run in.” Lucy 

Waterpolo/Flippaball
The Term 2 season has finished for these teams.

Our Year 5/6 flippaball team finished 3rd in their A Grade 
competition. They look forward to their Term 3 games.

Our Year 7/8 waterpolo team finished 2nd in the B final 
and are preparing for Term 3.

Thanks are due to Martina Burt, Shelley Reynolds, Maya 
McLay (and her parents), and Helen Housden for their 
work as coaches and managers with these teams.

Term 3 Sports
In Term 3 we continue with: 

•	 Netball - Years 5-8 
•	 Waterpolo - Years 7/8, Flippaball - Years 5/6, 
•	 Basketball - Years 7/8, Miniball - Years 5/6, Tiniball - Years 1/2/3/4.

Thanks to their coach Matt Donaldson and manager Karyn 
Donaldson.

Also thanks to our other Term 2 coaches and managers - Rob 
McIntyre, Kelly Wilson, Dan and Kate Mooney, Aimee Lewis, 
Jamie and Zarlya Collings.

The Term 2 teams, plus one more from each of Year 1/2 and 
Year 3/4, will be in action again in Term 3.

From L-R: Darren, Evelyn, Saoirse, Brooke, Leo, Roman, Alex, Andreas, 
Matt (coach)

“We were very lucky because we got a sneak peek into the exhibition room. We learnt about the history of the Moa 
and how Wellington harbour has changed over the years. We were stunned by how Aotearoa has changed and 
why it was important for Zealandia to be built.” Natalia and Abigail, Room 7

“A highlight from the trip was crossing the gigantic dam; from the bottom it looked like it touched the sky. When we 
got to the top we found it was a long way down. We looked out and could see all the birds flying everywhere. We 
were even higher than the beautiful green trees.” JeMaine and Max, Room 8

“We quietly walked through the bush to see a stunning variety of birds, we saw kākā chatting while the others were 
flying high in the treetops. A bellbird was singing in the tree. It was tricky to spot because it was camouflaged with 
the leaves.” Evelyn and Michael, Room 9

“We were amazed to see tuatara - they were tricky to see because they were camouflaged in the leaves. We learnt 
that when prey go by the tuatara pop out to eat it! We saw a lot of kākā! We thought we would only see a few but 
there were so many we couldn’t count.” Gianna, Bridget and Finn, Room 10

“We couldn’t believe that we saw a kererū close up; it was in the tree just off the path. It was big with purple, blue 
and green feathers. We thought the branch was going to break with its weight. It was fascinating to see the wētā’s 
home - inside there was a slug too it was oh so smiley!” Henry and Gia, Room 11

Repeated Parking Issues - Request from Lighting Direct
We have received an email expressing concern regarding parents constantly blocking their carpark and impacting on 
their business. Last Wednesday four of their customers had to sit and wait for school cars to leave the carpark so they 
could collect their orders. 

We always like to stay on good terms with our neighbours and have them speak highly of our school, so your efforts here 
would be most appreciated. 

“I’ve learned there’s more to Earth and how it was made. Even the Solar System around us might not be the 
only one. When my buddy and I were looking for what was important about the sun, we watched some videos 
with animations that helped us to visualise the process. Research is a mixture of different information.” Dyuthi

“I’ve learned about the structure of 
information reports. They are more 
facts than opinions. 

It starts with an introduction which 
hooks you in and explains what 
the topic is. Then you’ve got your 
paragraphs explaining different 
key ideas. 

At the end you have a conclusion. 

You take out the key ideas to make 
a summary where you can also 
include your opinion about the 
topic.” Amelia

NEWS FROM THE BOARD
School Trustee Triennial Election

This is a school trustee election year and the election will take place on Wednesday 10 September 2025. 

Nominations for the five parent representative positions will be called by Friday 18 July.

Further information will follow in Term 3 but please get in touch with Teresa in the school office if you would like any information 
about being a board trustee. Teresa has been appointed as the Board’s returning officer.

“I’ve improved on paraphrasing. Instead of just copying the text, I have a read and I think of other words I could 
use, but also how I could explain my whole understanding.” Isabella

MATARIKI

Matariki mā Puanga – Celebrating Matariki

Leading up to Matariki, students from across the school celebrated through special activities held within 
their school houses.

The celebration was filled with rich experiences that connected students to the spirit of Matariki and Māori 
culture. Activities included singing waiata (songs), enjoying delicious kūmara chips grown in the school’s 
own māra kai garden, and sharing in storytelling.

Students also took part in traditional Māori games and created beautiful Matariki-themed crafts. A highlight 
was the vibrant kapa haka performance, where ākonga proudly shared a waiata they had learned and 
performed for the whole school.

These experiences helped deepen students’ understanding of Matariki as a time to remember, celebrate, 
and look forward together. We hope you enjoyed celebrating Matariki with your whānau and friends.

http://teawakairangi.nz/
https://www.stpeterpaul.school.nz/

